## OUR SCHOOL VALUES: RESPECT - UNDERSTANDING - PEACE - HONESTY - RESPONSIBILITY - TEAMWORK

Hawridge, Chesham, Buckinghamshire HP5 2UQ Telephone: 01494 758368 Fax: 01494 758629 Email: office@hcschool.uk Website: www.hawridge-cholesbury.bucks.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs Rosie Phillips

13<sup>th</sup> September 2021

Dear Parents (years 5 and 6)

## Girls Cricket Day at Hawridge & Cholesbury Cricket Club - Thursday, 16th September

Good news! Hawridge & Cholesbury Cricket Club have received a grant from the English and Welsh Cricket Board to be used to promote girls' cricket. The money is to be used to address the gender equality gap in cricket and is ring fenced for girls only.

Hawridge & Cholesbury Cricket Club are therefore offering a 'Girls Cricket Engagement Day' for the girls of Hawridge & Cholesbury C of E School and Our Lady's School this Thursday, 16th September at 9am – 3pm. A free pizza lunch will be provided too!

Girls should be dropped off at the club on Thursday, 16th September at 9am, where a member of staff will meet them. They will need to wear school PE kit, trainers, a sunhat and have sun cream applied as necessary. They should bring a water bottle and will have opportunities to drink throughout the day. They will need to be collected from the cricket club at 3pm. Please click <u>here</u> to give permission.

Boys will be expected to be in school as usual please. They will have the opportunity to help work in our outside environment to help prepare the school for our bulb planting day and will also take part in a cricket tournament in the afternoon.

## Kind regards

Mrs R Phillips Headteacher

